
 

 

Raising Awareness of School Chick Hatching 

Projects – The Hidden Damage 
Freshfields Animal Rescue know that it is extremely important to educate young children on life 

cycles and animal welfare. We want to be able to support this in a way that ensures no animal 

suffers unnecessarily or is used as a disposable resource. Many schools choose chick hatching 

projects, but there is a lot of evidence to support that these projects are unethical and have a 

negative impact on the welfare of chicks. We have therefore launched an initiative to highlight these 

issues, by providing alternative solutions to help connect young people to animals and wildlife. This 

information pack has been prepared and issued to all schools in our borough. We hope you find it 

useful and welcome any feedback! 

Chick hatching projects are used as a way to educate children on life cycles by accessing a hatching 

kit. This involves the school class being responsible for incubating the eggs and then caring for the 

chicks once they have hatched. Reviews of the chick hatching service state that “it enables students 

to be part of an incredible experience as they are part of the hatching process.” 

Many may believe that this assists in educating children, not only on the life cycle, but also on animal 

care and welfare. However, in this pack, we have included details and evidence as to why we think 

chick hatching projects need to stop, as well as providing alternatives to these projects so that your 

students are still able to learn about wildlife and animals, but in a more humane and ethical way. 

Thank you for reading about this important issue. 

Freshfields Animal Rescue Team











 



 



 





 


